

## **Solid Waste Division**

Department of Natural Resources and Parks King Street Center 201 South Jackson Street, Suite 701 Seattle, WA 98104-3855

**206-296-6542** Fax 206-296-0197 TTY Relay: 711

May 28, 2010

Dave Danner, Secretary and Executive Director Attention: Gene Eckhardt, Assistant Director Washington State Utilities and Transportation Commission PO Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE: <u>Docket TG-100857</u>

Dear Mr. Danner:

On May 17, 2010, Fiorito Enterprises, Inc & Rabanco Companies (dba Kent-Meridian Disposal Company, Allied Waste of Kent) filed a revision for G-60 Tariff Number 27 with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (WUTC). The purpose of the proposed tariff change was to make annual commodity adjustments and to submit a new recycling plan certified by King County. The proposed effective date for these changes was July 1, 2010, timed so as to replace the current commodity credit and recycling plan that expire on June 30, 2010.

King County requests that WUTC suspend this filing and extend the current rates until July 31, 2010. We have not yet finalized a new recycling plan with Kent Meridian Disposal. However, we think it probable that we will soon certify an agreement that will recommend extension of the revenue sharing program. The one-month suspension will make it possible for the signed recycling plan and King County certification to be submitted at least 45 days prior to the proposed new effective date of August 1, 2010.

Thank you for your consideration. If you have any questions about this request, please contact Bill Reed at 206-296-4402 or bill.reed@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Kevin Kiernen Division Director